

ran her on a rock very near the shore where she had to remain helpless until the return of high tide. We had the inconvenience of waiting ashore for a few hours, then to return to Vancouver, and to wait till the boat could be again set afloat, examined and ready to start at a favorable hour. It was on Wednesday evening that we left Vancouver for the third time, in company of his Lordship Bishop Durieu, who expected to join us at the Seshel

on the second trip of the boat that same week; it was now impossible for the boat to make two trips that week. This time we passed the narrows safely, but owing to the fog and smoke, had to spend the whole night in the neighborhood of the Light-house ten miles out of Vancouver. We left there at daylight, and arrived at Seshel at eleven o'clock on Thursday very much fatigued after a sleepless night on the Comox.



ಶ್ರೀ ೧೮೬೬ ಮಾರ್ಚ್ ೨೦